
             

VALE 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Our dear  
 

Merimbula Tennis Club 
 

 member and friend 
 

Tim Ferguson 
 

passed away on Monday 4th December 2023. 
 
 

Tim loved his tennis. 
 
He was always cheerful and had a smile to greet you. 
 
Tim was always willing to put up his hand to help and we will be 
forever grateful for his participation in so much of the life of the 
Merimbula Tennis Club.  
 
Tim’s illness was fast moving, but he 
fought bravely until the end. 
 
We will miss you Tim, our dear friend.  
 
Rest in Peace 
Xx 
 

 


